 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

May 23, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Security Director Marvin Bray, Attorney John Singler, City Engineer Mark Madison and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT:  Council members David Meiners and Jeff Morgenthau.
GUESTS PRESENT: None.
PUBLIC FORUM: None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the April, 2017 meeting. Alice Shade seconded the motion and the April, 2017 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for April, 2017 as previously distributed. David Beaudoin seconded the motion and the April, 2017 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS: Ashton Brook Apartments Construction Update: Chief Throneberry reported that the construction site at Ashton Brook Apartments is still a bit of a mess. He was told that construction should be complete in about 6 weeks after the last Council meeting. They wanted to be open before Memorial Day. City Engineer Mark Madison addressed the requirements for construction sites. There was discussion of changing the ordinance to address these issues. Mayor Vaughan stated that at this point the City does not need to react with more restrictive ordinances.
Carlimar Ln Closure: The Council was issued a copy of the confirmation of the request for street closure at the end of Carlimar Ln. The signature from Robert Thieneman has still not been received. Attorney John Singler stated it will take a while for the request to cycle through the process. Yvette Winnette suggested that the City pursue purchasing this slice of property from Mr. Thieneman. Mayor Vaughan asked Mark Sites to ask him if he is interesting in selling.
NEW BUSINESS:  Ormsby Ln. Sidewalk Project: Mayor Vaughan reported on the Ormsby Ln. Sidewalk Project. He stated that he had attended the meeting at Lyndon City Hall. This was a project originally proposed by Metro Councilman Ken Fleming and has been moved forward by Metro Council person Angela Leet. The project grew out of the original plan for a left turning lane on Ormsby Ln. Metro Engineering has done an evaluation and cost study for the sidewalk to run from Westport Rd. to LaGrange Rd. The cost study showed it would be cheaper to build the sidewalk on the west side of the street, half of which is in Graymoor-Devondale and the other half in Lyndon. There is one objection to the west side sidewalk and that is Adam McCarthy, who owns a large stretch of property there. 
The cost estimate for the east side of the street was about $460,000 because of tree removal and steep drop-offs. The west side of the street estimate was about $355,000. Metro government has about $300,000 set aside for the project. They have asked for the difference to made up with contributions from Graymoor-Devondale and Lyndon.
St. Albert the Great Parish request for letter of support for sidewalk waiver: Mayor Vaughan stated that as part of St. Albert the Great’s construction project, Metro Planning and Zoning is requiring them to build a sidewalk in the front of the church from one driveway entrance to the other (about 400 feet of 60 inch sidewalk). Copies of the application and packet on the project were distributed to the Council for review. St Albert is asking for a letter of support from Graymoor-Devondale in favor of a waiver. 

There was discussion about supporting a waiver. Mark Sites voiced his opposition to writing a letter in support of the waiver. Yvette Winnette motioned to approve writing a letter in support of the waiver if St. Albert would agree to add the sidewalks at a later date if the city ever decided to proceed with sidewalks along Girard Dr. There was no second to the motion. Mayor Vaughan stated there did not appear to be support by the Council for writing the letter so the City will not support the waiver request. 

Setting the Tax Rate: There was a 1st Reading of Ordinance #1, Series 2017-2018, Setting the Tax Rate. Nancy Perito provided any explanation of the tax rate calculation. Attorney John Singler stated that the tax rates in Eastern Jefferson County ranged from $.14 to $.27 per $100 of assessed valuation.  
Mark Sites motioned to approve a tax rate of $.20 per $100.00 of assessed valuation with a discount rate of 14%. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the motion was approved by unanimous vote.

The Annual Budget for Fiscal Year 2017-2018: Alice Shade motioned for an Introduction and 1st Reading of Ordinance #2, Series 2017-2018, the Annual Budget for Fiscal Year 2017-2018. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the budget was read. After some discussion about officer salaries, the 

motion was passed by unanimous vote. 

COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that two new officers have begun working, one on patrol and the other as the detective. 
He also reported that a house at 7512 Westdale Rd. has been sold on the court house steps. The person who bought it is going to flip it. There had been a considerable amount of trouble at this residence, so the sale is good news for the City.

Chief Throneberry stated that the other contract cities are happy with the new speed sign. He would like to purchase another one strictly for Garymoor-Devondale. 

Code Enforcement: Mark Madison reported issuing a shed permit. He reported that Google has filed for encroachment permits. The LG&E project is a two year project of which they are only about 6 months in. Yvette Winnette inquired about pole removal. She stated there are two poles, one new and one old. She would like an update on when the old poles will be removed. Mayor Vaughan asked Mark Madison and John Singler to have a project update for the next meeting and a projected completion date.

Sanitation: No report.
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin reported that the entering and leaving signs are now installed. The “No Parking Here to Corner” signs for Crossridge Ln. have come in and will be installed. Also a “No Solicitation” sign for Graymoor Place has been ordered. The “Drive Like Your Kids Live Here” signs are $34.00 each. Dave will check to see if there are any available poles to put them on. The “no parking signs” for one side of the street on Techny Ln. and Mirimar Ln. should be installed in the next two weeks.
A-1 Concrete Leveling will be performing some sidewalk work in the next several weeks. The original paving estimate will be significantly less. The quote is approximately $46,000 for paving and another $3,500 for potholes and repairs. 
Beautification: No report.
Insurance/Finance: No report.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette reported that the post card for the Recycling Event on June 3rd has gone to print. The Garden Tour on June 4th has eleven (11) houses participating. Black Diamond is providing the signs and Kayrouz Heating and Air is providing a door prize. 
The annual City Wide Yard Sale will take place Saturday, June 10th from 8:00a.m. to 1:00p.m.
There will be a June newsletter with all the information about the 4th of July parade.

City Clerk: No report.
Special Projects: No report. 
Ice/Snow Removal: No report.
Legal:  No report.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by David Beaudoin and seconded by Mark Sites. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 9:12 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
